Dean of School’s Report ~ April 19, 2023
[Updated: April 18, 2023]

1. Deans of Students Reports: By Jackie Meilleur, Dean of Students 8th grade
2. Student Services Report: See here
3. Assistant Dean for Curriculum and Instruction: Curriculum update

4. Admissions Update: We have had 23 New Family Meetings with the Dean. We have 27 additional
meetings scheduled through the end of May. These meetings have been insightful and informative.
During these meetings the Dean reviews the mission, behavior and academic expectations for students
as well as the dress code.

S. John Stark Day: Our Annual John Stark Day Scavenger Hunt and School Assembly was held April
7-10, 2023. We received $8,025 from sponsorships, donations and participants. Thank you to all who
participated. On Monday, April 10th we had an assembly to celebrate John Stark Day. A Founders
graduate, Leah DiPietro, spoke, as well as the Curriculum Director of the Millyard museum. Our
chorus sang a few songs as well to add to the festivities.

6. Mission in Motion: See here

7. Summer Send Off: The PTSG is planning their summer send off. This is a great event for our
families to get together and celebrate the school year. New and returning families are invited to this
event. So far the PTSG has over $6,500 worth of raffle prizes and are looking for more. Please
consider supporting this fantastic event.

8. Save the Date: The NH Charter School Alliance is hosting an event on April 20th from
5-7pm at the Puritan Backroom. The event is free, there is no charge to board
members who wish to attend. The event is being hosted in partnership with the
NHDOE's Charter School Office.

9.

SAT/PSAT/SAS (ELA & Math)
- 419 (Wed) - ; Grade 8 (PSAT); Grade 9 (PSAT); Grade 11 (SAT makeup)
- 5/3 (Wed) - Grade 8 (SAS) -
- 5th and 6th grade will test during the school day on their team

SAS Science_(During normal school day: Held during normally scheduled Science classes
- Grade 8
- 5/10 & 5/11 (Wednesday/Thursday)
- Grade 11
- 5/17 (Wednesday) - A/B Periods (during Chemistry class)
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We are still struggling to get high engagement from families. Several families opt out of the test,
which then factors in as “not proficient” scores when representing our school. This makes it a
challenge to get useful data.

10. Thank you!: Senate for hosting movie night, Mrs. Smith for taking students to Plymouth
State University for a college visit, all of our John Stark donors, all of our scavenger hunt
participants.

11. Congratulations!: Band students for successful concerts in May, the cast of The Importance
of Being Earnest, the newly inducted members of NHS and NJHS
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